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Due to enrolled children's life threatening Anaphylactic allergic reaction to all nuts and peanut products, we would like to 
encourage families not to send these products to school with their children. These include peanut butter, nutella, sesame 
seeds, loose nuts, muesli, nut or chocolate bars or any products containing any type of nuts. 
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Term 4 Week 4—Principal’s Report 
Staffing  
Mr Ben Wright has been appointed to Edgeworth Public School as class teacher 
filling the vacancy created by Mr Gray’s promotion as assistant principal. Mr 
Wright attended a staff meeting last week and was most impressed with the 
quality teaching programs in place and the way in which he was welcomed to 
the Edgeworth PS community. Mr Wright will commence on duty in 2016.  
Also congratulations to Mr Zac Morton who has been successful for a permanent 
class teacher position at Shoal Bay PS for 2016. We are very proud of his 
achievement however he will be a massive loss to our school. Congratulations 
Zac!  
 

Grandfriends Day 
On Friday 6 November (Week 5) we will be holding our regular whole school as-
sembly. This assembly is also part of our celebration of Grandfriends Day and 
recognising the significant role in which grandparents have on student’s lives. 
The assembly will commence at 12.15 and families are then able to enjoy a pic-
nic lunch with their grandchildren outside.   
 

NAPLAN 2015 
Parents of Year 3 and 5 students will have received a copy of their child’s 
NAPLAN results and teachers are available if parents wish to discuss or clarify 
the report.  
Last week staff were involved in rigorous analysis of the strengths and areas for 
development of ours students to ensure we continually deliver teaching and 
learning programs to meet student’s needs.  
A full report of the achievements of our Year 3 & 5 students will be tabled in the 
Annual Report for 2015 which will be available to all community members. 
 

Year 3 & 4 Excursion 
I wish to congratulate all Year 3 and particularly Year 4 students for their exem-
plary behaviour at the recent Sydney excursions. Community members openly 
commented about how our students demonstrated respect and responsibility. I 
also wish to thank the teachers who accompanied the Year 4 students to  
Cockatoo Island. I am most appreciative of the staff who gave up personal time 
with their families to provide this outstanding opportunity for our students. 
 

Enrolments 2016  
The planning of class structures and resources for 2016 is well underway and 
your support is needed in this process to ensure staff and program requirements 
are effectively in place for the coming year. It would be greatly appreciated if 
you could notify the school if your child is currently in Kindergarten to Year 5 and 
for some reason is not returning to Edgeworth PS in 2016. Additionally, if you 
have not notified the school of a child turning 5 years of age on or before 31 July 
2016 and due to commence Kindergarten in 2016 please do so.  

Respect Responsibility Learning 

WEDNESDAY 4 NOVEMBER 
Kinder Transition  -   Teddy 

Bears’ Picnic  -  9:30  -  11:30 am 

FRIDAY 30 OCTOBER 
Year 6 Dance2BFit 

National Bandanna Day 

THURSDAY 29 OCTOBER 
ES1 Aquarium Excursion 

TUESDAY 3 NOVEMBER 
Hunter Life Education 

TUESDAY 27 OCTOBER 
Ice Cream Day Fundraiser 

Veolia Environmental Workshops 

WEDNESDAY 28 OCTOBER 
Kinder Transition 9:30  -  11 am 

Veolia Environmental Workshops 

MONDAY 26 OCTOBER 
Hunter Life Education 

Veolia Environmental Workshops 

MONDAY 2 NOVEMBER 
Edgie Idol Stage 1 Auditions 

THURSDAY 5 NOVEMBER 
Ronowldo Day 

TUESDAY 10 NOVEMBER  
Year 2 Swimming Scheme 

FRIDAY 6 NOVEMBER 
Year 6 Dance2BFit 

Yakka Day 
Whole School Assembly & 
Grandfriends Day 12:15 pm 

MONDAY 9 NOVEMBER 
Edgie Idol Early Stage 1 & make-

up auditions 
Year 2 Swimming Scheme 



 
Special requests for student class placement need to be put in writing and forwarded to the supervisor of current 
stages. These requests will be considered in the formation of classes but not guaranteed. 
 
Reheating of student food 
Due to the Workplace Health and Safety guidelines we are unable to reheat student food brought from home in the 
canteen or staffroom. We appreciate community support and understanding.  
 
School Security  
Unfortunately there have been security concerns at our school and all community members are requested to call 
school security on 1300 880 021 if you notice anything suspicious with the school site of an evening or across holiday 
periods. At Monday’s assembly students and community members were reassured that our school is safe and the 
incidents are now in the hands of police.  
 
Dogs on school grounds 
Section 14 of the Companion Animals Act (1998) prohibits dogs on school grounds except where the principal gives 
permission. Dogs must be kept on a leash in school grounds. Any dog that has been declared dangerous 
under section 33 of the Companion Animals Act must not be allowed on school grounds. Local councils retain this in-
formation.  
 

 
 
Quality Student Work  
This week students from Year 5 utilised our new Lego for Language kit to create 
models and describe an extended story. This is a great way to develop student’s 
language skills. Well done boys and thank you Miss Pusz!  
 
 
 
 

Peter Graham 
Principal (rel.)   
 
 
Library News 
The library is certainly looking very different from when I went off on my travels around Europe. The walls and ceiling 
are freshly painted and the new carpet feels like we’re walking on a cloud.  The new furniture arrived just before I 
came back to school and I would like to thank Andrea Hodges and the students of 4M for helping me unpack and 
place it in the library annexe.  Thank you too to the wonderful Edgeworth P&C and all those parents who attended 
the recent trivia night as the proceeds from this evening helped with the funding of the furniture.  Lastly I would like 
to thank the students of Years 5 and 6 who gave up their lunchtimes to help begin the big task of unpacking books, 
moving furniture and recycling boxes; Mrs Drayton for volunteering her day off to continue this work and 6H for the 
huge effort they put in to complete the task on Thursday afternoon.  Without your assistance I could not have opened 
the library on Friday so students and teachers could begin returning and borrowing books.   
 
During Week 7 the library will be again hosting a Scholastic Book Fair.  This will be a great opportunity for you to get 
started on your Christmas shopping, give you a chance to check out the new look library and also help to provide 
more funds to support the library.  Looking forward to seeing you there.                                       Mrs Mitchell 

 



Awards  
 

 
 

KW in the Spotlight: 
KW have been very busy this term. Last week we visited Healthy Harold where 
we learnt about making healthy food choices and how to be safe in our commu-
nity. We are all very excited to meet him again next year.  
Kindergarten Aquarium Excursion: 
This Thursday 29th of October we are lucky enough to be going to the Sydney 
Aquarium via coach. This term we have been learning about the sea and we are 
super excited to visit the Aquarium to consolidate what we have been learning. 
Reminders:  
x Please be at school by 6:45am  to leave at 7am sharp. 
x Please be in full school uniform; this includes schools shoes and school 

hat. 
x Students will need to bring fruit break, recess, lunch and snacks for the 

bus. 
x Please pack your child’s belongings and food in a labelled plastic bag so 

this can be disposed of at the end of the day. 
x We are aiming to be back at school by 4:30pm (please check skoolbag for 

updated details). 
x Please do not give your child spending money, there will not be time to 

purchase food or merchandise. 
x ALL PARENT HELPERS MUST HAVE A WORKING WITH CHILDRENS CHECK 

TO ATTEND. 

KW Friends in the Spotlight: 

Jack Hannah, Cooper Dawson and Slade Nicholson have been working extremely 
hard in writing and have made a special visit to the office this week to showcase 
their work. These boys are very excited for Year One and continually demon-
strate their readiness each day. Well done boys! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Early Stage 1 

Alyssa Kelly, Temerance Loveday, Ryley 
Martin, Skyla Roxby, Makenna Watson, 
Liliana McIntosh, Noah Bulbert, Olivia 

Elvidge, Noah Condron, Arwen Blackert, 
Josie Edwards, Isabella Milton, Mika 

Gonzalez, Jhordin Shafie. 
 
 

Stage 1 

Tahlia Kiega, Toby Fennell, Emilio Bye, 
Tyler Russon-Hill, Henry Smith, Jayla 

Stoimenoff, Taj Youlten, Khadin Shafie, 
Ryan Wilson, Nathaniel Hearn, Billy Bar-
ber, Alea De Grandis, Sienna Kirkland, 
Sachin Rippon, Taylor Spicer, Chelsea 
Clark, Riley Adams, Camden Bullen, 

Makenzie Nimmo, Lachlan Rosser, Lau-
ren Hopton, Zayd Thoroughgood, Kane 
Dean, Hunter Sutton, Aiman Zuhaina, 

Kaine Hollands, Rebecca Field, Shanessa 
Jenkins, Mia Martin, Kaidn Ray, Kynan 

Stoimenoff, Jayden Harding, Elektra 
Bailey, Chloe Atkins, Paige Kembrey, 

Riley Slee, Tayle Lindeboom, Noah Bart-
lett, Simone Gould  

 
 

Stage 2 

Lara Cockburn, Sienna Hanley, Ella Kid-
ston, Sophie Whitelaw-Stephens, Dillon 
Hickey, Alyssa PKalozzie, Ayannah Youl-
ten, Reiley Atkins, Adrien Dodd, Daylb 
Agocs, Shania Griffen, Cooper Griffiths, 

Sienna Robson, Emily Minter, Aarex 
Khattak Hayden Bryant, Isabella Hillier, 
Sukantha Vaenkwaen, Mikaihla Elvidge, 
Jodie Hickey, Calum Kaufmann, James 
Armstrong, Brielle Bailey, Liam Crotty, 

Loghan Douglas, Bailey Halliday, Rebek-
ah Hillier, Aliah Kelly, Aidan Kembrey, 
Cooper Lewis, Colin Metcalfe, David 
Pelasio, Zhakri Shafie, Katian Smith, 

Mason Walsh, Madison Witenden, Oliv-
ia Amble, Kiara Doig, Aiden Robinson, 

Riley Ackland, Kenneth Ting, Jed Nichol-
son, Shamikah Weatherall, Andrew 

Smith, Myana Polley, Jai Bramley, Sap-
phire Tabas, Aiden Turpin, Chelsea Par-

kinson  
 
 
 

Stage News 
Early Stage 1 



I thank KW parents for their continued support throughout the year and wish KW all the best in their future schooling. 
2015 has been a fabulous year and I commend each and every one of them for coming school each day smiling with a 
great attitude to learn. 
Miss Emma Welsh. 
 

 
 

Stage 1 students are learning all about Celebrations Around the World.  Classes have looked at Chinese New Year, Di-
wali Day, New Years Eve and many more.   
 
All Stage 1 students will be performing in a Celebrations Dance during the Week 5 assembly (starting at 12:15 pm).  All 
welcome! 
 
The Year 2 Swim School is full.  The children are looking forward to travelling to Speers Point Pool.  Please remember to 
send along a towel, sunscreen, hat, a jacket and a plastic bag for wet items. 

 
 
 

Stage Excursions  -  Our Year 3 excursion to Taronga Zoo and Year 4 overnight excursion to Cockatoo Island proved to 
be wonderful educational experiences for all students. Compliments of exemplary behavior were noted by venue  
organisers and general community about the model behaviour of Edgeworth students! As the Year 4 overnight excur-
sion was our trial event, teachers are motivated to ensure the excursion becomes an annual event for Year 4. 
 
Edgie Idol  -  Students from Stage 2 last week auditioned for a place at this year’s idol event. A range of singing, dancing 
and drumming talents were noted by talent scout and organiser Miss McGrath. We are looking forward to a great 
event! 
 
Surf Fun Safe Program  -  Information was sent home last week regarding this important program organised by  
qualified lifesaving instructors. Numbers were limited to a ‘first-in’ basis and it is now full. 
 
In the Spotlight 4/5N  
This term in our literacy sessions we are focusing on poetry. We will be looking at using descriptive language devices 
such as personification and similes to engage the reader with our poems. Below are some poems written by 4/5N stu-
dents, inspired by the famous poet Dorothea Mackellar. 

 
 

 Stage 1 

 Stage 2 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Student Achievement 
5W student Lainee Harrison recently attended the Cerebral Palsy Alliance Foot-
ball Foundation Camp. Please read her recount of her experience. 
 
My experience at the Cerebral Palsy Alliance Football Foundation Camp – 
Lainee Harrison 5W 
It was my first time going to the soccer camp in Sydney, NSW. There were 22 
people there from across Australia with a disability, there was 16 boys and 6 
girls. I went with my mum and dad. We did a lot of training that involved swim-
ming, futsal, indoor hockey, dancing/gymnastics and soccer. I met a lot of train-
ers. One was Chris Pyne, he used to play for the Australian disabled team. He 
taught us step overs, juggling, dribbling and scoring a goal. We trained all week-
end to get ready for the final game. We tied 4-4, it was an interesting game. Peo-
ple had to nominate the best and fairest girl and the best and fairest boy, I won 
the trophy. It was a really fun experience at the camp, I made new friends and 
you might see me in the Paralympics in a few years! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

PERM I SSI O N NO TES 
&  PAYM ENT S DUE  

Early Stage 1 

Preschool Fees 
 

Stage 1 

 

Stage 2 

 

Stage 3 

Dance2BFit 
Year 6 Farewell 

Stage 3 

Logan Cox, Lulani Herivel, Summer 
Gairns, Hayley Shearer, Mitchell Hulme, 
Ella Griffith, Zac Hopton, Ryder Sutton, 
Beau Walker, Summar Richards, Taen 

Parker, Lillie Hallett, Lucy Black, Damon 
Merrick, Jaxon Wilson, Hayley West, 

Jordan Rendina, Jye Rankin, Sinah 
Knowles, Alex Cox, Anthony Maddigan, 
Abbey Emerson, Georgia Chapple, Zahid 

Shafie, Rachael Filewood, Daniel 
Mackinnon, Liam Mistelbauer, Holly 

Dunn, Rhys Pearson, Dylan Thompson, 
Aiden Cook, Jess Duncan-Lindley, Cait-
lan Graham, Kane Lewis, Luke Nichols, 
Shaylee Sowter, Lachlan Hodge, Fletch-
er New, Lakeisha Bailey, Isabella McIn-
tosh, Blake Bridge, Grace Randell, Lillie 
Edwards, Maiya Tran, Caleb Oto, Kody 

Wyatt 

Awards 

Stage 3 



Dance 2 B Fit 
Our Year 6 students have been thoroughly enjoying their Dance 2 B Fit lessons over the past 2 weeks. The program 
continues for the next 6 Friday afternoons, culminating in their performance at the Year 6 Farewell. A reminder 
money is due by this Friday 30 October. 
 
Year 6 Farewell 
All Year 6 students have received their invitation to the Year 6 Farewell. The Year 6 Farewell is on Tuesday 8 Decem-
ber at Club Macquarie. RSVP and full payment is due to the office by Friday 20 November. 
 
Leadership Positions 2016 
Thank you to all of the Year 5 students who submitted an application to be a student leader for 2016. The quality of 
the applications was outstanding. Students will be notified later this week on the outcome of the application pro-
cess and those who have progressed to the final 8, and will be taking part in the Q&A session and presenting a 
speech. 
 
Grandfriends Assembly 
Our Grandfriends assembly will be held next Friday, November 6. We would love to see our wonderful Grandfriends 
come along and join the celebrations. 
 
Information about applying for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2017 
If you are considering applying for a government selective high school for Year 7 entry in 2017, applications must be 
completed online. The application website (www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement) is now open and closes on 16 
November 2015. 
 
Taronga Zoo Mobile Visit 
Last Tuesday 5W and 5S enjoyed the experience of a visit from the Taronga Zoo Mobile. Below are some photos 
from the day. 
 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement


 

SPORT 
NSW PSSA Athletics 
Congratulations to Georgia Chapple on her efforts at the NSW PSSA Athletics Carnival on October 14. Competing in the 
11 years girls Shot Put, Georgia was up against the very best in all of NSW. Whilst she placed in the 30s, she can be 
very proud of making it to a State Carnival. 
Lake Macquarie Southern Beaches Rugby 7s 
On Friday October 16, Edgeworth PS competed in the Lake Macquarie Southern Beaches Rugby 7s at Gateshead, look-
ing to defend the title we won in 2014. Edgeworth entered 2 teams on the day, which were placed in opposing pools. 
Edgeworth A started the day with a 45-0 win over St Josephs B and a 40-5 win over Valentine PS B, before meeting a 
very skilled Belmont Christian College. In the most physically dominating performance I have seen by a primary school 
age team, Edgeworth completely overwhelmed BCC 15-5, seeing them top Pool A. 
Edgeworth B began with an excellent victory over St Josephs A 30-10, before playing extremely well to beat Valentine 
A 10-5, which saw them top Pool B. 
In the semi-finals, Edgeworth B came up against Belmont Christian College, and were unfortunately outclassed 0-25, 
whilst Edgeworth A cruised past St Josephs A 25-5. In the play off for 3rd, Edgeworth B ran out of steam against a com-
bined St Josephs team, going down 0-30. 
Edgeworth A faced a rematch against BCC in the final. Again Edgeworth controlled the game, however only went to 
halftime locked at 5-5. The second half was the same as the first, with Edgeworth all over BCC, however just couldn’t 
land the knockout blow, despite Beau being controversially denied a try. In a dramatic finish, with only 5 seconds left 
on the clock, Georgia took an intercept to score the winning try and allowing Edgeworth PS to retain their title. 
This concluded the teams rugby league and rugby union commitments for the year, which was again very successful, 
highlighted by winning the Paul Harragon Cup, Zone Rugby 7s, Lake Macquarie 7s and Wests Region Jarrod Mullen 
Cup. The vast majority of the team is in Year 4 and 5, which bodes very well for an exciting 2016. The boys and girls are 
to be congratulated on the way they played throughout the year, and the improvement in all of them has been im-
mense. I need to thank all of the wonderful parents who come and support the team, and in particular Matthew Cov-
erdale, Ashley Cox and Peter Douglas who have helped run water and warm ups at different times throughout the 
year, and to Cristy Coverdale, Bek Douglas, Andrea Hodges, Angela Smith and Nicole Chapple who have taken photos. 
Awards for 2015 were given to- 
Player of the Year- Beau Walker 
Players Player- Lauchlyn Spicer-Douglas 
Most Improved- Georgia Chapple 
Edgeworth PS A 45 (Daniel 4, Beau 2, Jake, Kade and Lauchlyn tries) def St Josephs B 0 
Edgeworth PS A 40 (Georgia 3, Daniel 2, Beau, Lauchlyn and Jake tries) def Valentine PS B 5 
Edgeworth PS B 30 (Will 3, Lincoln, Jason and Charlie tries) def St Josephs A 10 
Edgeworth PS B 10 (Kai and Will tries) def Valentine PS A 5 
Edgeworth PS A 15 (Daniel, Logan and Georgia tries) def Belmont Christian College 5 
SF1- Edgeworth PS A 25 (Georgia 3 and Daniel 2 tries) def St Josephs A 5 
SF2- Edgeworth PS B 0 def by Belmont Christian College 25 
3rd/4th playoff- Edgeworth PS B 0 def by St Josephs 30 
Final- Edgeworth PS A 10 (Daniel and Georgia tries) def Belmont Christian College 5 

  
League Tag Gala Day 
Trials are currently being held for the Stage 2 and Stage 3 League Tag teams, which will participate in a gala day next 
Wednesday 4 November.         
Mr Gray and Miss McGrath 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
SRC - Fundraising/Charities Committee 
Cupcake Day 
Well done to 2/3E and 5W for hosting a successful Cupcake Day last week. $358.30 was raised to support the SRC in 
making positive changes in the school.  
National Bandanna Day – Friday 30 October 
The SRC will be selling bandannas for National Bandanna Day at lunch times this week (26-30 October) to raise money 
for CanTeen. Bandannas will be sold for $4.00 each. There are only a limited number of bandannas so make sure you 
get in quickly. Students can wear their bandannas to school on Friday 30 October to show their support for CanTeen 
and young people living with cancer. 
Ring Pull Collection 
 Just a reminder that we are continuing to ask all school community members to collect ring pulls and 
send them into school to raise money for charity. The ring pulls will be cashed in to raise money for 
the Newcastle Ronald McDonald House. Please start sending in your ring pulls 
as soon as possible. Each classroom has a bag/container to collect their ring 
pulls in. Our last ring pull collection for the year will be Friday 6 November. The 
students in the winning class will each receive a refreshing ice block. Start  
collecting ring pulls today! 
  
 
 

P & C/CANTEEN NEWS 
 
Christmas Hams 
Johno’s Quality Meats, Carring Street, West Wallsend (49532955).  For anyone that orders a Christmas Ham 
and mentions Edgeworth Public School, will receive a 10% discount and this money will come back to support 
our school. 
 
Art Calendars 
Order forms have been sent home. You can order your child’s artwork on many different articles.  All orders 
and money to be placed in the black P & C box at the office by 6 November . Thank you for your continued 
support. 
 
Fruit  -  To encourage healthy eating in our school the canteen committee have decided to lower the price of 
fruit for the remainder of Term 4 to only 50 cents a piece.  Please get on board and encourage our children to 
eat fruit.  
 
Canteen Helper Needed  -  As we are losing some fantastic helpers from the canteen next year, we are seek-
ing some new helpers for 2016.  If you can spare 1 day per month to help in the canteen, please contact Jen 
Hampton in the canteen and let her know you are interested. We always have a fantastic time and it’s a great 
way to meet new people.  All help appreciated. 
 
Woolworths Earn and Learn Stickers 
This promotion has now finished. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the parents, students, 4/5N 
and staff that helped.  We managed to raise 22800 stickers which is a fantastic effort. 
 
This has allowed the school to purchase some new and exciting equipment for each stage at Edgeworth Pub-
lic School.  This will provide the students with some much needed and exciting new equipment. 
 

CANTEEN MEETING 16 NOVEMBER AT 6:00 PM 
P & C MEETING 16 NOVEMBER AT 6:30 PM 



 

CA NTE E N RO S T E R  

Beginning Monday 
2 November 

MONDAY 2 NOVEMBER 
K McCafferty, K Coulin 

TUESDAY 3 NOVEMBER 
B Handford, D Everson  

WEDNESDAY 4 NOVEMBER 
A Bergquist, A West 

THURSDAY 5 NOVEMBER 
J Doig, R Bromell 

FRIDAY 6 NOVEMBER 
M Chapman, C Elliott 

Beginning Monday  
 9 November  

MONDAY 9 NOVEMBER 
M Stitt, K McIntyre 

TUESDAY 10 NOVEMBER 
O Standen, J Young 

WEDNESDAY 11 NOVEMBER 
L Towers, B Towers 

THURSDAY 12 NOVEMBER 
L Mistelbauer, T Clarke 

FRIDAY 13 NOVEMBER 
G Blakeley  

Toy Catalogue Fundraiser 
 
The P&C are offering the opportunity to participate in the Educational Experience toy 
catalogue fundraiser again this year. 
 
Hard copies of the catalogue will be distributed to families with children in Preschool 
and Kindergarten next week. 
 
Families who do not receive a catalogue are invited to view the full fundraising cata-
logue and place orders at www.edex.com.au/fundraising.  If you do not have online 
access or would prefer to view a hard copy of the catalogue, please contact Tracey on 
0407 233 454. 
 
For every $1 spent from the Fundraising catalogue, Educational Experience will do-
nate 20 cents in learning resource vouchers to our school.  It’s a great way to do some 
Christmas shopping, whilst enabling our school to obtain invaluable learning re-
sources to enhance our children’s learning and development. 
 
And all orders will be delivered directly to your door! 
Thanks for your support, and happy shopping! 
 
 

 
 
Please return any unwanted catalogues to the school office to allow other fami-

lies to browse a hard copy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.edex.com.au/fundraising


 



 


